

SWD21/081456

Mr David Way Social and Infrastructure Assessments, Planning and Assessment Department of Planning, Industry and Environment

Email: <u>David.way@planning.nsw.gov.au</u>

Dear Mr Way

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the application for State Significant Development, Environmental Impact Statement and accompanying documents for the New Liverpool Primary School (NLPS).

South Western Sydney Local Health District (SWSLHD) recognises that the built and social environment can significantly influence health outcomes and acknowledges the important role the NLPS will have in creating a healthy, liveable and connected community.

SWSLHD have identified a number of concerns associated with the proposed planning for the NLPS and have provided a review completed by Parking, Traffic and Civil (ptc.) consultants dated 6 July 2021 to the Schools Infrastructure project team which provides a summary of key points along with more detailed commentary.

Key points outlined in the ptc. report that require agreement prior to confirming SWSLHD inprinciple support include:

- Staggered pick-up drop-off times;
- Concerns in relation to the proposed staff car park to be addressed through operational management and/or an increased size of the car park;
- Measures to prevent drivers undertaking U-turns along Burnside Drive;
- Confirmation and clarification of the use of the Hospital Northern Link Rd, including improvements to the intersection with Forbes Street;
- Clarification of staged opening of the primary school and confirmation of satisfactory operations prior to the opening of the Hospital Northern Link Rd;
- The development of appropriate management plans in consultation with SWSLHD.

South Western Sydney Local Health District acknowledges the traditional owners of the land.

In relation to the Review of Environmental Factors application for works to Burnside Drive, SWSLHDS request a program setting out design, approvals and construction including landowner's consent required prior to proceeding with any works.

Please find attached more detailed comments.

Should you wish to this further, please contact Ms Jennie Pry, Manager Healthy Places on 8738 5702 / 0405 452 512, <a href="mailto:jennie.pry@health.nsw.gov.au">jennie.pry@health.nsw.gov.au</a> or Ms Nicole Burr, A/Director, SWSLHD Capital Works & Infrastructure on 0425 253 319 or <a href="mailto:swslhdcapitalworksinfrasrtucture@health.nsw.gov.au">swslhdcapitalworksinfrasrtucture@health.nsw.gov.au</a>.

Regards

Amanda Larkin Chief Executive

Date: 25/7/21